
 
 

 
         

                                       
 

 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Introduction…  Well, 
January didn’t begin on 
a high note as I was hit by 
a car while walking to the 
bus stop after online 
lessons on 5 January. Let 
me just say that getting 
hit by a car really hurts! 
That led to me being out 
of school for one week; 
thank you Mr. Pieter for 
subbing for me! When I 
came back, we made 
some adjustments and 
class was held in the 
sports hall as I continued 
to recover. Then we went 
back online for a week 
before break.  I am fully 
recovered, thankfully, 
and ready to get back to 
teaching in our regular 
setting following Winter 
Break! 
 
In English Language,   
we finished reading 
“Anne of Green Gables” 
just before Winter Break.  
 
In Mathematics, we 
continued learning 
about geometry, solids 
(3-D shapes), and some 
vocabulary related to 

solids (edges, base, face, 
vertices, etc.) 
 
In Social Studies, we 
continued to study 
geography and maps. 
 
In Science, we continued 
our unit on forces and 
motion.  
 
In Art, we combined 
math and art to create 
pictures using pattern 
blocks. Mr. Pieter did an 
art lesson with the 
students on Picasso, and 
the students created 
portraits in Picasso’s 
cubism style.  

Happy January! Here’s 
hoping February is less 
dramatic and traumatic! 
 

 Ms. Sue 

 

 

 


